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	Title:
	RESEARCH



	Purpose:
	Defines the requirements for conducting research involving the Birth to Three System.


Overview

The Birth to Three System supports involvement in research to improve the field of early intervention.  Any request made to an individual provider program or the Birth to Three System involving access to personally identifiable data, families, staff, or children in the Birth to Three System must adhere to this procedure.  This applies to all researchers including OEC employees or contractors and non- OEC researchers (e.g. faculty, staff, graduate students and undergraduate students).  The goal of the procedure is to safeguard the rights, welfare and confidentiality of children, families and staff and their personal information. 

How to Handle a Research Request

In accordance with federal and state regulations and OEC policy, investigators must obtain approval through the Office of the Commissioner Institutional Review Board (IRB) for research involving the Birth to Three System.  Forms are available on the OEC website( http://www.ct.gov/oec/cwp/view.asp?a=4546&q=569276) and must be submitted electronically and in hard copy. (email: oec.irb@ct.gov). 

The request for approval should include:

1. OEC IRB Application for Review of Research
2. OEC IRB Request for Personal Health Information/Personally Identifiable Information

3. Copy of proposed informed consent(s)
4. Curriculum vita(e) for principal investigator, co-investigators, or student as appropriate 
5. Letter of Support from the specific OEC Division Director involved, as needed

6. Other IRB approvals already secured, as appropriate
Role of the Birth to Three System in Research

Typically when an application involves children under age three, one or more Birth to Three administrators or providers are invited to participate with the IRB in the review of the application.

When the Birth to Three System agrees to support the participation of programs, families or children in a research project, individual provider programs and families have the option of agreeing to their participation, or not. 


